
City of Sedgwick 
City Council Meeting 
September 18, 2024 

 
TO:   Mayor and City Council 

SUBJECT:  Staff Report  

INITIATED BY:  Administration 

Commercial Avenue Street Patch: Pearson will be in town in the next week to place the permanent 
patch in on Commercial Avenue. This patch is a result of a water leak that occurred a couple weeks ago.  

Lead and Copper Inventory Survey: We are approximately 30 days away from the KDHE deadline for the 
lead and copper inventory survey. If you have not completed the survey, please do so we can maintain 
our compliance.  

Fall Fest: Fall Fest is quickly approaching. This year’s activities include rides, the return of the community 
BBQ, parade, street dance and much more. I still need you all to tell me if you will have someone to sit 
for the dunk tank. One thing to note that is different this year is the 4th Street closure that will be from 
Franklin to Madison during the events Saturday (approx. 5pm). This closure will allow us to ensure 
pedestrian safety.  A huge thank you to the ladies of Sedgwick Connect who work tirelessly all year long 
to make sure this event is memorable each year.   


